
Dunleath News
October / November / December 2022

July-September Articles
President's Report (David)
Summit Avenue Update?
Porchfest Wrap-up (Lynne)
National Night Out (Lynne)
Dunleath Book Club (Samuel)
Lawn Libations (Mebane)
New Neighbors?
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David Wharton, president
David.Wharton@gmail.com
(Percy Street)

Brian Gillies, vice president
BrianJGillies@gmail.com
(Park Avenue)

Gordon Hafley, secretary
GordonHafley@gmail.com
(Park Avenue)

Herb Peterson, treasurer
hlpeterson3@gmail.com
(Leftwich Street)

Andrew Evans
Andrew.Evans.d@gmail.com
(Park Avenue)

Amanda Hepler
HeplerAmanda@icloud.com
(Cypress Street)

Elizabeth Jernigan
ehtrosper@gmail.com
(Cypress Street)

Emily Krechel
krecheck@gmail.com
(Percy Street)

Lynne Leonard
JerylLynne@gmail.com
(Chestnut Street)

Cristian Nunez
HeatherandCris@gmail.com
(Percy Street)

Robert Rogers
cupsofbuttercups@gmail.com
(Chestnut Street)

UPCOMING BOARD 
MEETINGS

December 5, 6:30 pm
January 23, 6:30 pm
February 20, 6:30

Meetings currently being held 
via Zoom, and all neighbors 
are welcome to attend. Please 
contact David Wharton if you 
are interested.

STAY CONNECTED
Website: Dunleath.org

PARKING FUNDRAISER
The Dunleath Neighborhood held a parking fundraiser on Saturday, October 29 as 

part of the A&T Homecoming. The Women’s Resource Center and BMI offered their 
parking lots to us to raise funds for the neighborhood. Thanks to them, and to our 
volunteers, we raised $1,645! Thank you to the following neighbors for helping that 
day: Kara Anglin, Brian Gillies, Kelsey & Brandon Meyers, Elaine Feeny & Bob Smith, 
Lori & Tom Schultz, Jos Enos, Laurette & David Wharton, Andrew Evans, Jinni & 
David Hoggard, Pam Lynch, Robert Rogers, and Tom Franklin.

CANDLES & CAROLS
Dunleath’s Luminary Event

Mark your calendars for our annual luminary event, scheduled for Sunday, 
December 11 from 6-9 pm. Luminaries are now available for purchase online. 
They’re $15 for 1 dozen, $12 per dozen for 2 dozen, and $10 per dozen for 3 or 
more dozen. Luminaries can be picked up from 2-4 pm at Sternberger Park on the 
afternoon of the event. There will be a limited number of extra luminaries available 
for purchase at pickup. And at that time, all luminaries will be $15 per dozen -- so 
order ahead at .www.dunleath.org/luminaries

After your luminaries are placed and lit, join your neighbors for a caroling stroll 
throughout the neighborhood. This is always a fun activity for all ages!

LAWN LIBATIONS
Lawn Libations continues to be an enjoyable and relaxing gathering for our 

neighbors. It’s held on the third Sunday of each month from 4-6 pm. The whole 
family is invited – even the four-legged members!  If you’re interested in hosting, 
please contact Mebane Ham at .mebane@mebaneham.com

DUNLEATH BOOK CLUB
The Dunleath Book Club  continues to meet monthly in a neighbor’s home. 

Everyone enjoys the pleasure of conversation and the company of neighbors. For 
more information, please contact Mebane Ham at , or mebane@mebaneham.com
Amanda Hepler at . hepleramanda@icloud.com

SUMMIT AVENUE UPDATE
Just a brief update from City Staff regarding construction along Summit Avenue:

ž Landscaping has begun in the median. The plan was designed by local landscape 
architect, Randal Romie.

ž Paving is scheduled to begin November 7th.

žCompletion of paving, including lane striping, is scheduled to be completed by 
November 18th.

žDrivers will encounter partial lane closures around the work areas.

žAll construction schedules will be dependent on the weather.

NEIGHBOR WELCOMING
If you are new to the neighborhood, or if you know of someone who’s recently 

moved into the neighborhood, please contact Heather at heather.brook@gmail.com 
to let her know if you are new to Dunleath. Also, if you’re new to the neighborhood, 
don’t forget to subscribe to the listserv by emailing David Wharton at 
david.wharton@gmail.com.
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